MATIONAL - ENQUIRE.? May 11, 1967 J. Edgar Hoover Director Federal Bureau of Investigation Washington, D.C. 20535 Dear Mr. Hoover: This letter is in reference to your letter dated September 21, 1964, to Hon. Lee Rankin, dealing with your investigation of Loran Hall, William Seymour and Lawrence, Howard, who, allegedly, visited Mrs. Sylvia Odio at her Dallas apartment in September 1963. The last paragraph of your letter, which appears in the Warren Report (CE-3146), is as follows: 'We have obtained photographs of Loran Hall and will attempt to obtain photographs of William Seymour and Lawrence Howard for display to Mrs. Odio. We are continuing our investigation into the claims of Sylvia Odio with particular emphasis on efforts to determine if Hall, Howard and Seymour may be identical with the three individuals who visited her in late September, 1963. The results of our inquiries in this regard will be promptly furnished to you." Your investigation is almost three years old and nothing has been officially released, or printed, concerning your findings. Could you possibly supply us with your official findings. Any and all consideration given us in this matter will be greatly appreciated. Thanking you in advance for taking the time out from your busy schedule to answer us I remain. Very truly yours, Articles Editor DM: jnl